

Village of Dolgeville Engineer's Monthly Update

May 2020

Current Open Projects

Flood Event

- Attended multiple conference calls w/ FEMA and Village representatives this past month.
- Coordinated, solicited, and obtained proposals from Consultants to generate the Engineering Reports for Disaster Line Items which require construction work. **These proposals have been submitted for the Board's consideration / action at this meeting.**

Beaver Brook Flood Study

- Attended a conference call w/ FEMA (Consultation Coordination Officer Meeting) on 5/12.
- The 90-day appeal period is currently on pause until the COVID disaster is reduced and municipal functions open back up across the State.
- FEMA is still not fully aware of the Beaver Brook issues, however, I have reached out to FEMA's Consultant, Stephanie Nurre @ Stantec to open the conversation and attempt to get some action on FEMA's part. I have not yet received a response from Stephanie.

Route 29A Water Line Project

- Michele is collecting payment back-up to deliver to me for processing the reimbursement.

Working Woodlands / Watershed Carbon Credits

- Discussion on hold until COVID restrictions are lifted.

Energy Performance Contracting / NYPA

- The Village has requested the purchase pricing of light fixtures and poles / rental pricing of poles from National Grid this month.
- Expecting a 90-day turnaround. We are now 180 days past the waiting period.
- I expect that this will linger until the COVID restrictions are lifted.

EPG for Sanitary Sewer

- A draft report was delivered from GHD and I am in the process of reviewing that report.
- Anticipate CFA application in 2020.

NYS Parks Grant

- Continuing to participate in bi-weekly phone calls.
- Planning for the project to be in construction during Summer / Late Summer 2020.
- A breakdown of anticipated project costs and funding allocation / needs has been provided to the Village by the Consultant.

NYSDOH Disinfection Byproducts

- Delivered a detailed PILOT system letter to NYSDOH prior to the April 30, 2020 deadline per their requirement.
- NYSDOH confirmed their receipt of the letter and we are now waiting on their response before putting a PILOT system together for DBP removal.

NRCS Grant Assistance

- Currently waiting on responses from NRCS regarding the potential for their program to assist the Village with flood recovery and mitigation.

WWTP

- Discussions have been on hold this past month with rapid changes in COVID and other priority projects taking effort from needs at the WWTP.
- Will resume discussions for equipment replacement this coming month.

NYSDOT Multi-Modal Grant

- Completed forms for the second round of multi-modal funding from NYSDOT which will assist with sewer line repairs beneath Main Street.
- Total funding of \$50,000 is expected once this round of paperwork is reviewed and approved.
- Waiting on NYSDOT at this time.

DEC Mohawk River Watershed Grants – Round 5

- Paused discussions on this project until awards are officially announced.
- Researching the applicability of this funding in coordination with the NRCS program.

General

- Update procurement limits.
- CHIPS Paving Program 2020.

DPW Project List

- Repair / replacement of 4 major creek culverts throughout Village
- Vehicle acquisition / replacement
- Co-funding sources for Main Street Paving / ADA Compliance Project

WTP Project List

- Siding @ rear of WTP – Neal has received some pricing for materials (2/2020).
- Replacement of doors to filter beds

Village of Dolgeville Engineer's Monthly Update

May 2020

WWTP / Collection System Project List

- Phosphorous Removal Limits Changing, 1.0 (EPG)
- UV System (EPG)
- CFA in 2020 for repairs to issues found during 2019 study.
- EPG for study of remaining system in 2020.
- Incorporate 2019 Video/Condition Assessment Into GIS / HOCCPP System

Water Distribution System List

- DPW developing list
- Recommend grant funded study
- Water meters